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Dear Friends, 

 

When you thought I wasn't looking, I saw you hang my first painting on the refrigerator, and 

I immediately want to paint another one. When you thought I wasn't looking I saw you feed 

a stray cat, and I learned that it was good to be kind to animals. When you thought I wasn't 

looking, I saw you make my favorite cake for me, and I learned that the little things can be 

the special things in life.  When you thought I wasn't looking, I heard you say a prayer, and I 

know there is a God I could always talk to and I learned to trust in God. When you thought I 

wasn't looking I saw you make a meal and take it to a friend who was sick, and I learned that 

we all have to help take care of each other. When you thought I wasn't looking, I saw you 

give of your time and money to help people who had nothing, and I learned that those who 

have something should give to those who don't. When you thought I wasn't looking, I saw 

you take care of our house and everyone in it and learned we have to take care of what we 

are given.  When you thought I wasn't looking, I saw how you handled your responsibilities, 

even when you didn't feel good, and I learned that I would have to be responsible when I 

grow up. When you thought I wasn't looking I saw tears come from your eyes, and I learned 

that sometimes things hurt, but it is alright to cry. When you thought I wasn't looking I saw 

that you cared, and I wanted to be everything that I could be. When you thought I wasn't 

looking, I learned most of life's lessons that I need to know to be a good and productive 

person when I grow up. When you thought I wasn't looking, I looked at you and wanted to 

say, "Thanks for all the things I saw when you thought I wasn't looking." Children are 

watching you, doing as you do, not as you say. 

Your sister in Christ, Stephanie C. Flynn 

Chicken Barbecue at the church, Saturday, August 14 and Attic Treasures Sale at the 

Transfer Station. 
 

IT’S BACK! 

SAVE THE DATE! 
The Congregational Church of Phillipston  
The CHICKEN BBQ is returning on AUGUST 14

th
 

TICKETS ARE LIMITED 

Contact us for Details 

Peter Haley….978.697.0891 

Paula Haley…978.652.5797 
  



              Phillips Free Public Library 
Library Hours                                                                Board of Trustees Meeting: 
Tuesday 9-2pm                                                              Tues. July 6,  2021 at 6pm 

Wednesday  5-7pm                                                ** the library will be CLOSED on July 3 

Saturday 9-1 pm       

                                                     Help Wanted 
              We are looking for someone to join our awesome library team! Please forward 

letter of interest and/or resume to: Library  Board of Trustees 25 Templeton Rd. 

Phillipston, MA 01331.  Interviews will be held on August 3 at 6pm.  

                                         Part Time Library Assistant 

 Must be available at least 2 Saturdays per month (9am-1pm) & for 
occasional coverage  (Tuesdays 9-2 & Wednesdays 5-7) 

 Comfortable with computer work 

 Organized, friendly and able to work independently 

__________________________________________________________________
_ 

                                                   Booksale 
Stop by and browse our book sale treasures…any donation $ welcome.       

                                                Summer Reading 
We will be offering some great reading activities this summer. Once again, our friends at the 

Kitchen Garden will sponsor ice cream incentives for busy readers. We will offer a fun 

Bingo game, and some cool prizes!  Beginning July 6 ! 

                                                       New Materials 
New books include: How to be a Good Creature by Sy Montgomery, Golden Girl by Elin 

Hilderbrand, The Bounty by Janet Evanovich, That Summer by Jennifer Weiner 

New DVDs include: Raya and the last Dragon  

 

 
The Congregational Church of Phillipston, U.C.C. will have worship on Sundays beginning 

at 9:00 a.m. for the Summer beginning on Sunday, June 20 through and including September 

5, Labor Day weekend. 

Communion will be served on Sunday, July 11, August 1 and September 5. We are 

worshipping outside weather permitting, on the west side of the church which provides the 

most shade. Our organist, Jane French, plays the accordion when we are outside. For more 

information, contact Rev. Stephanie C, Flynn 978-249-8583. 

 

  



 

 

THE NEWSLETTER IS ON  www.phillipston.com 
  August 2021 NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS July 23

rd
  

For more info go to : www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf 
 

July Senior Lunch 
 

In July we will be serving grab and go meals on the 2nd and 3rd Tuesday of the month. 

July 13   Baked cod with newburg sauce, wild rice pilaf, broccoli, bread and fruit cup. 

July  20   Beef bolognese, pasta, carrots, bread, and applesauce. 
 

Enjoy the Fourth of July!  

http://www.phillipston.com/
http://www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf


 

  



 
  



Board Phone 

Agricultural Commission  978.249.2184 

Board of Assessors 

978.249.1732 

assessors@phillipston-ma.gov 

Board of Health 

978.249-1735 

health@phillipston-ma.gov 

Board of Selectmen 

978.249.6828 

selectman@phillipston-ma.gov 

Cable Advisory Committee  978.249.6828- Selectmen's Office 

Capital Improvement Planning Commission  978-249-6828 

Cemetery Commission  978.249.9068 

Community Preservation Committee  978-249-6828 

Conservation Commission  

978.709.1355 

conservation@phillipston-ma.gov 

Council on Aging 978.652.5797 

Cultural Council 978.249.6828 

Finance Committee  finance@phillipston-ma.gov 

Historical Commission 978.249.5392 

Library Board of Trustees library@phillipston-ma.gov 

Open Space Committee  978.249.5392 

Parks and Recreation Committee  978-249-6828 

Planning Board 508.331.9276 

PMES Building Committee  978-249-6828 

Town Clerk 

978.249.1733 

townclerk@phillipston-ma.gov 

Zoning Board of Appeals 

978.249.6828 

zba@phillipston-ma.gov 

 

  

https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/agricultural-commission
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/board-of-assessors
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/board-of-health
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/board-of-selectmen
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/cable-advisory-committee
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/capital-improvement-planning-commission
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/cemetery-commission
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/community-preservation-committee
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/conservation-commission
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/council-on-aging
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/cultural-council
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/finance-committee
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/historical-commission
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/library-board-of-trustees
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/open-space-committee
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/parks-and-recreation-committee
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/planning-board
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/pmes-building-committee
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/town-clerk
https://www.phillipston-ma.gov/zoning-board-of-appeals


Phillipston Residents - Your Town Needs You! The 

Selectmen are looking for residents who enjoy living in 

Phillipston and would like to serve the town in any way 

they can. Please contact the Selectmen's office to 

volunteer to make Phillipston a better place to live and 

raise a family, 978-249-6828 or 

 selectman@phillipston-ma.gov. 
 

 

 

ATTENTION PHILLIPSTON NEWSLETTER READERS 
The Phillipston Community Newsletter is put together and mailed by volunteers and 

members of The Congregational Church of Phillipston, U.C.C. This is mailed to every mail 

box in Phillipston. The newsletter is available to all nonprofit organizations in town to post 

news items or notices of upcoming events. Businesses in town may place ads at $20 for a 

full page $10 for a Half page and $5 for quarter page. A full page for the newsletter is 7” x 

8.5” with a .5” margin. Please support your Community Newsletter by submitting your ad or 

news items by the 23
rd

 of the month to allow time us to get it out on the 1
st
. Items received 

after that will be put in the next month. Ads or news items may be sent by email to: 

newsletter@phillipston.com ,which is preferred. 

Items can also be sent by mail to: 

The Congregational Church of Phillipston, U.C.C. 

60 The Common 

Phillipston, MA 01331 

Attention: Newsletter 

Payments for ads and any other donations should be sent to the church at the same address. 

The Congregational Church of Phillipston, U.C.C will decide what can be put in the 

newsletter and also may limit the number of pages in an issue. 

All questions or comments can be sent to the address above or e-mailed to 

newsletter@phillipston.com.  

DEADLINE is the 23
rd 

of each month.
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